FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 4
        DECEMBER 2019, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR MEGAN COY
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 2
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 0
SCHOOLS – MacArthur- Decatur, Sullivan High School
PARTNERSHIPS – 

II. PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT PROVIDED – 1 PARTICIPANTS – 8
District IV Agriculture in the Classroom Meeting, Decatur
III. MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 2

State Convention Prep Day, Springfield

State Staff Meeting, Springfield
IV. MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 569
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 18
Assisted Schools with 3 Circle & Incentive Funding Grant Questions/Issues
Assisted Educator License with Stipulation (ELS) Candidate Work on Licensure
Collected and Updated Document with Student Teacher Information

Developed Vacancy Postings

Updated Remind.com List of Deadlines
Developed Lock Box Activity for Leadership Development

Worked With New Teacher Hosting First Section Contest

Contacted Richland and Business and Industry Contacts to Assist in Finding Judges for Section 16 Food Science Career Development Event
Prepared for State Staff Meeting

Developed Section Meeting Agenda for Winter IAVAT Meetings

Collaborated on the Development of Promotional Materials for the State Teach Ag Results (STAR) Project
Contacted Schools that had Large Discrepancies in Ag Ed Enrollment Numbers
Assisted Teacher with AET Record Book Questions/ State Degree Questions
Picked up State Teach Ag Results (STAR) Promotional Materials and Distributed to Staff

Cleaned and Organized the District IV Office 

Organized and Took Inventory on Workshop Supplies

Filed Paperwork in District IV Office

Completed Monthly Reports
VI. COMMENTARY
This month there was a lot of time in the office, due in part of some snow days that ended up canceling school visits those days.  I was very happy to have some time to focus in the office on getting information together for upcoming Winter IAVAT Meetings and finally find some time to get the District IV Office in order.  It was a good time to go through the paperwork that we receive at various events and file them for later use.  This month also has seen a lot of school openings in the district.  With four retirements, one new program and two schools adding a second position, the administrators are aware of the shortage and are trying to get teachers hired quickly.  It is important with all of these new programs and additional teachers being added that we continue our focuses around recruiting and retaining quality teachers
